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June 10 Examiner Hearing - Docket No 16 64

a Initial injection to be through two wells located in Units B and H
SR of Section 11, cue of which, No 146 1n Unit B, would be dually com-
*: pleted for water injection through tubing and Pennsylvanian "B" Gas
‘- Pool productior through the casing tubing annulus. Applicant further
L seeks the promulgation of special rules for the cparation of said

' project.

CASE 303

oo}

Application of Kennedy 0il Company for a waterflood buffer zone and

capacity allowables, Fddy County, New Mexico, or a determirnation that
an offset well is producing primary oil. Applicant, in thHe above-
styled cause, seeks the designation of the N/2 SW/4& of Section 20,

. Township 16 South, Range 31 Fast, Square Lake Pool, Eddy County, New

Mexico, as a buffer zone adjacent to a waterflood project operated
in the S/2 Sd/4 ol said Section 20 by Newmont 0il Company and the as-
signment of capacity allowables to applicant‘s Rowley Federal Wells
Nos. | and 2 located 1n Units K and L, respectively, of said Section

. 20. In the alternative, applicant seeks a determination that the

: Newmont well located in Unit N and applicant's wells in Units K and L of

Section 20 are producing primary oil and are not affecied by the New-

mont waterf lood. Upon such determination, applicant seeks the assign-

ment of normal primary allowables to the wells located in Units K, L

and N of Section 20.

|




Docket No. 16-64

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JUNE 10, 1964

9 A.M. - OIlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROCM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

o

The following cases will be heard before Daniel 3. Nutter, Examiner, or Elvis A.
Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 3063:

CASE 3064:

CASE 306

(%))
Y]

|

CASE 3066:

CASE 3067:

CASE 3068:

CASE 3069:

Application of R. GC. Davoust Company for a unit agreement, Eddy County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-stylad cause, seeks approval of

the Turkey Track Section 3 Unit Area comprising 480 acres of State land

in Section 3, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of R. C. Davoust Company for a waterflood expansion, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
expansion of the Turkey Track Queen Waterflood Project in Section 34,
Township 18 South, Range 29 East and Sectioan 3, Township 19 South,
Range 29 East, Turkey Track Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, to include
the Grayburg formation.

Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the approval
of the West Pearl Queen Unit Area comprising 2520 acres, more or less,
of State, Fee and Federal lands in Township 19 South, Range 35 East,
Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for a waterflood project, Lea County,
New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to
institute a waterfliood project in the Pearl Queen Pool by the injection
of water into the Queen formation through 30 wells in Sections 28, 29,
30, 31, 32, and 33, Township 19 South, Range 35 East, Lea County,

New Mexico.

Application of Texaco Inc., for the creation of a new oil pool and for
special temporary pool rules, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new oil pool for
Pennsylvanian production for its Navajo Tribal AL Well No. 1 located
in Unit H of Section 28, Township 26 North, Range 18 West, San Juan
County, New Mexico, and for the establishment of temporary pool rules
including a provision for 80-acre spacing and a GOR limitation of 4000
to 1.

Application of Amerada Fetroleum Corporation for a salt water disposal,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to dispose of produced salt water in the interval from BQ05
to 9033 feet, Pennsylvanian formation, through its L. H, Chambers Well
No. 2 located in Unit C of Section 11, Township 12 South, Range 33
East, Bagley Field, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Continental Oil Company for a pressure maintenance pro-
ject and a dual completion, San Juan Couanty, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a pressure main-
tenance project in the Pennsylvanian "CD" formation underlying its Rattle-~
snake lease in Sections 1, 2, 11, and 12, Township 29 North, Range 19
West, Rattlesnake-Pennsylvanian "CD" Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.
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25 May 1964

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

Enclosed herewith you will please find triplicate copies of the
Application of Kennedy 0Oil Company to modify Order R-1110-C of
the Commission by deleting the SE/4 SW/4 of Sectiocn 20, Township
16 South, Range 31 East, from the Newmont 0il Company Square Lake
waterflood project area or in the alternative to designate the
N/2 SW/4 of Section 20 as a buffer zone and for capacity allow-
ables for the wells thereon. Aleo enclosed is the map of the
area which has been referred to in the application as Exhibit
llAll.

We are furnishing Mr. Langdon with a copy of this application.

AJL/bk
Enclosures

cc Mr. Charles C. Langdon
Vice President
Newmont 0il Company
1135 Texas National Bank Building
Houston, Texas 77002

Kennedy 0il Company
Box 151

Artesia, New Mexico
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LOSEE AND STEWART

30 June 1964

Mr., J. M. Durrett, Jr., Attorney

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: 0il Conservation Commission Case No. 3038
Application of Kennedy 0il Company

Dear Jim:

This will confirm our telephone conversation of June 19th

in which you advised that the reopening of the above case
for the July 1, 1964 hearing was made to permit readvertise-
ment specifically authorizing the injection of water through
one well in the WW/4 SW/4 Section 20, Township 16 South,
Range 31 East.

I understand that it will not be necessary for either Kennedy
0il Company or Newmont 0il Company to be present on July 1st
and that if any appearance is made at that time, you will
continue the case.

With kind regards, I remain,

Very truly yours

S, e

A, J.
AJL/bk

cc Mr. Charles C. Langdon
Newmont Oil Company
1135 Texas National Bank Building
Houston, Texas 77002

Kennedy 0il Company
Box 151
Artesia, New Mexico

AREA CODE S0O5
EOWARD B. STEWART ARTESIA NEW MEXICO 746-3508
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IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the applicant, Kennedy 0Qil Company

is hereby authorized to institute a waterflood project in the

motheszss=== ==== ==Hrgdt=-Azea
Square Lake Pool by the injection of water into the
one @

Grayburg-San Andres formation througﬁdthe following-described wells

in Township 16 __XXXKKK, Range 31 XWESX ,
South East
NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico:
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(2) Eﬁat the subject waterfiood project shall be governed

by the provisions of Rules 701, 702, and 703 of the CommissizfllS .
- wever that Hhe B/ SHff @ ehiom,
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56 That monthly progress reports of the waterflood project
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and wells
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/
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herein authorized shall be submitted to the Commission in accord-
ance wi ules an of the Commission Rules an egula-
ith Rul 704 d iib% f ti C i i Rul d Regul
tions.
{(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is 1ciained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessz2ry.

DONE at Santa Fe,

New Mexico, on the c¢ay and year -herein-
above designated.



DRAFT

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

’ CASE No. 3038
t—

Order No. R~

APPLICATION OF _KENNEDY OIL COMPANY
FOR A WATERFLOOD PROJECT /3333333333 % 0NaeTen;
NEWSMERELDE AND FOR DESIGNATION OF A WATER-

FLOOD BUFFER ZONE, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.
ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

_ This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
TJecley | , 1964 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner

El/ s A U+

NOW, on this day of (Juti , 1964 , the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premnises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Kennedy 0il Company .

seeks permission to institute a waterflood project in the

in=the === =—=Hnit—Area

Square Lake Pool by the injection of water into the

located
Grayburg-San Andres formation through _one injection wellf/in
Unit L of
Section__ 20 , Township__ 16 XKxX¥, Range__
South
31 XMXXK, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico.

East

(3 That the Wells in the project area are in an advanced
state of depletion and should properly be classified as “"stripper”™
wells.

{4) That the proposed waterflood project should result in the

recovery of otherwise unrecoverable 0il, thereby preventing waste.




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF

KENNEDY OIL COMPANY TO MODIFY ORDER

NO. R~1110-C OF THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION BY DELETING THE SE/4 SW/4

SECTION 20, TGWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE :

31 EAST, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, : eI
FROM THE NEWMONT OIL COMPANY SQUARE : NO. < 3,57
LAKE WATERFLOOD PROJECT AREA OR IN :

THE ALTERNATIVE, TO DESIGNATE THE N/2 :

SW/4 SECTION 20 IN SAID TOWNSHIP AND :

RANGE AS A BUFFER ZONE AND FOR CAPACITY

ALLOWABLES FOR THE ROWLEY FEDERAL WELLS

NOS. 1 AND 2 THEREON.

APPLICATION

COMES KENNEDY OIL COMPANY by its attorneys, Losee
and Stewart, and states:

1. That it is the operator of the Rowley Federal
Well No. 1 (completed on February 5, 1964) and the Rowley
Federal Well No. 2 (completed on March 26, 1964) located
upon the lands in Eddy County, New Mexico covered by this
application and described as follows:

Township 16 South, Range 31 East, N.M.P.M.

Section 20: N/2 SW/4
and containing 80 acres, more or less.
That both of said wells are completed in the Grayburg-San
Andres Formation and although they are capable of producing
oil at the rate of approximately 250 barrels of oil per well
per day, said wells are only producing oil in accordance with

the normal unit allowable for Southeastern New Mexico.




2. That Newmont Oil Company is the operator of the

Grier No. 4 well (completed on May &, 1964) located upon the
lands in Eddy County, New Mexico covered by this application
and described as follows:

Township 16 South, Range 31 East, N.M.P.M.

Secticn 20: SE/4 Swi/,

Thai said well is completed in the Grayburg-San Andres Forma-
tion and is capable of producing approximately 292 barrels of
oil per day and said well is producing at this rate in ac-
cordance with the capacity allowable assigned by the 0il Con-
servation Commission of New Mexico (hereinafter referred to
as "Commission") in the order mentioned paragraph 3 of this
application.

3. That on June 7, 1962, the Commission entered its
Order No. R-1110~C in Case No. 2566 providing for the expan-
sion by Newmont 0il Company of its Square Lake waterflood
project, Eddy County, New Mexico, to include among other lands
the SE/4 SW/4 Section 20, Township 16 South, Range 31 East,
and reserving jurisdiction of the cause for the entry of such
further orders as the Comnission may deem necessary. In this
order the Commission also assigned capacity allowable to the
waterflood project.

4, That a plat showing the location of the above des-

cribed Kennedy 0il Company znd Newmont Oil Company wells and

the location of all other wells and the names of the lessees
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within a radius of two miles is hereto attached, marked
Exhibit A" for idertification and by referencc made a part
hereof.

5. The Newmont O0il Company Grier No. 4 well is off-
set by the injection well in the SW/4 SW/4 of said Section
20 known as Newmont 0il Company Grier No. 3 well.  Newmont
0il Company has been injecting water in substantial quantities
in its Grier No. 3 well for approximately the past two years.

6. The applicant believes that the Grier No. 3 well

has not materially contributed to the production from the

Rowley Federal Wells Nos. 1 and 2 and Newmont 0il Company

Grier No. 4 wells but to the contrary, said recently complet~
ed wells would be producing at substantially their present
capabilities even if the Grier No., 3 well had not been on
water injection for the past two years.

7. That the area of the Newmont 0il Company Grier
No. # well and Rowley Federal Wells Nos. 1 and 2 is not in
an advanced state of deplestion and applicant believes that
a substantial and material portion of the oil produced by
or capable of being produced by said wells, is primary oil
that can be recovered under normal primary operations.

8. That approval »f a modification of Commission
Order No. R-1110-C deleting the SE/4 SW/4 Section 20 from
the Newmont 0il Company Square Lake waterflood project area
and reassigning to such tract the normal Southeastern New
Mexi~o unit allowable will prevent waste and protect cor-

relative 1ights.




9. That in the alternative,the designation of the
N/2 SW/4 of Section 20 as a buffer zone adjacent to a water-
flood project and assigning to said zone capacity allowables
for the Kennedy 0il Company Rowley Federal Wells Nos. 1 and
2 will prevent waste and protect correlative rights,

WHEREFORE, applicant prays the orders of the Commis-
sion as follows:

1) That this matter be set for hearing before an
examiner duly appointed by the Commission and that notice
thereof be given as required by law.

2) That either (2) Commission Order No. R-1110-C
be modified by deleting the SE/4 SW/4 Section 20 from the
Newmont 0il Company Square Lake waterflood project area and
reassigning to such tract the normal Southeastern New Mexico
unit allowable or (b) the N/2 SW/4 Section 20 be designated
as a buffer zone adjacent to a waterflood project and as-
signed capacity allowable to the wells in said zone.

3) And for sucli other relief as may be just in the

premises.
LOSEE AND STEWART

By
A, J. ee
P. O. Drawer 239
Artesia, New Mexico

Attorneys for Applicant.




PHONE 3235.1182

FARMINGTON, N, &

PHONE 583-3971

BANTA 1", M. M.
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, %, M.

PHONE 243 6691

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexlco

July 1, 1964

EXAMINER __ KEARING

- W e e @ e em @8 W e @ Ws WS W W» M o= e @ ®= = . ™ -

)
IN THE MATTER OF:  (Reopened) )
Application of Xennedy 0il Company for a )
waterflood project and for designation of a )
waterflood buffer zone, Eddy County, New )
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled )
cause, seeks authority to institute a water-
flood project in the Square Lake Pool by the)
injection of water into the Grayburg-San )
Andres formation through one well located 1n)
Unit L of Section 20, Township 16 South, ;
Runge 31 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. P-)
plicant furthcr seeks the designation of th
_N/2_sW/L of_said Segctiop 20.as a buffer zone
offsetting Newmont 0il Companyt!s Waterflood
Project immediately south.

BEFORE :
Elvis A. Utz, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

Case No. 3038




ALBUQUERQUE, N, ™
PHONE 243.6691

DEARNLEY-MEIER “RE’PORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PAGE 2

IMR. UTZ: Case 3033.

IR, DURRETT: Application of Kennedy 0il Company for a
waterflood project and for designation of a waterflood buffer zone|
Eddy County, Ncw laexico,

MR, UTZ: This casec was also heard on June 10th, and
testimony was given, However, again the State Engineer had not
been advised as to the situation as to the injection of water in
the area. Since that time he has been given the information he
desired and has sent us a letter dated June 19, 196/ whereby he
offers no objection to the injection of water in the subject area
as long as certain conditions are met, and that is to inject
through tubing under a packer with the packer set below the known
top of the cement on the 5~-3" casing.

Are there any further objections? The testimony in this case

will be taken under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) 8s
COUNTY OF BERNALILIO )

P I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public iu and for the County of

ri Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the fore-
going and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New lMexico Oil
Conservation Commission was reported by me; and that the same is
a true and correct record of the said proceedings, to the best

of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 6th day of July, 196i.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SER VICE, Inc.

i.é ) AN

z -1 - S .

u.: , el /i A - et Ay

2w

g~ NOTARY PUBLIG/

3z

2 ? . s .

i My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1967.
7 do hereby certify that the foregoing i
a compiete recoxtl of thes prossedings in
the Bxoxninor heaping of Case 1:-::.3...@.3...(.,.
heard DY e o WX
.......................... ka0 LA M- Exaniner
[ New Mexi 0il Con ission
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BEFORE THE
o NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

e ? Santa Te, New Mexlco

EXAMINER HEARING

325-1182

IN THE MATTER OF:

FARMINGTON, N, o,

PHONE

Application of Kennedy 0il Company for a
waterflood buffer zone and capacity allow-
ables, Eddy County, New Mexico., Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks the
designation of the N/2 SW/4 of Section 20,
Township 16 South, Range 31 East, Square
Lake Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, as a
buffer zone adjacent to a waterflood pro-
ject operated in the S/2 SW/4 of said
Secticn 20 by Newmont Oil Company.

Case No. __ 3038

A s e N Nl St Nt aent?® st st Vot S it et

EANYA FE, N, M.

PHONE 963-3971
)
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TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

A Kl
ALBUQUERQUE, M, M
PHONE 243.6691




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUEROUE, N, M,

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHOMNE 883.3971

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE 2

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR. NUTTER: Call Case 3038,

MR. DURRETT: Application of Kennedy 0Oil Company for a
waterflood buffer zone and capacity allowables,; Eddy County, New
Mexico,

1f the Examiner please, I would like to state for the
record that I have received a letter from A, J. Losee of the law
firm of Losee and Stewart, requesting that this case be continued
indefinitely.

MR, NUTTER: Case No, 3038 will be continued indefi-

nitely.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify'that the fore-
going and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New Mexico 0il
Conservation Commission was reported by me, and that the same is a
true and correct record, to the best of my knowledge, skill, and
ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this 13th day of May, 1964,

) ,,
PR S QAN D I G
NOTARY PUBLIC 7
: is
My Commission Exp}_fbshcreby ;ertilfzft:iz :hr ,f? egotngy
Ccol e e 0T The leiasiass BT
June 19, 1967, a fee Ranying Cf Gnd aa‘;L

-

the 1:.1..; T ~
neard Uy e Cli...... Sﬁ ............... " 120 %

®
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CASE 30743

H

CASE 3075:

CASE 3076:

-2 .

4000 to 1, Applicant further seeks the establishment of an administrative
procedure whereby interference tests could be conducted and allowables
transferred,

Application of Continental Uil Company for an amendment of Order

No. R-2385, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2385 to substitute for water
injection purposes a well located in Unit H of Section 9, Township 17
South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, for the presently au-
thorieed well in Unit I of said Section 9,

Application of Marathon Cil Company for & special gas well test, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applieant, in the above-styled cause, seeks au-
thority to produce and flare approximately 1000 MCF per day feor a

period of not less than thred nor more than 30 days from Tcuw Brown
Drilling Company's Antelope Sink Unit Well No., 1, located in Unit G-

of Section 18, Township 19 South, Range 2% East, Eddy County, New Mexico,
in an effori tv svaluate the reservoir.

Application of Marathon O{1 Company for a non-standard oil proration
unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of an 80-acre non-standard proration unit comprising
the SE/4 NW/4 and NE/4 SW/4 of Section 31, Towpship 17 South, Range
35 East, Vacuum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, said
unit to be dedicated ta {ts State Warn A/l Well No. 3, located in Unit
F of said Section 31l.

(Reopened)

Application of Kennedy 0Oil Company for a waterflood projegt and for
designation of a waterflood buffer zone, Eddy Geounty, New Mexico. Ap-
plicant, in the above-atyled cause, segks authority L0 institute a
waterflood project in the Square Lake Pool by the fnjection of yater

into the Grayburg-San Andres formation thiough one well located in Unit -
L of Section 20, Township 16 South, Range 31 East, Eddy County, '
New Mexico. Applicant. further seeks the designation of the N/2 SwWw/4

of said Section 20 as a buffer zone offsetting Newr~nt 011 Companyfs
Waterflood Project immediately south.



Docket No. 18-64

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - JULY 1, 1964

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONKFERENCE ROOM,

S v,' o STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
;;ﬁ. The following cases will be heard vefore Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S, Nutter,
L - alternate examiner:

CASE 3063: (Continued from June 10th Examiner Hearing)
Application of R. C, Davoust Company for a unit agreement, Eddy County,
New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of
the Turkey Track Section 3 Unit Area comprising 480 acres of State land
in Section 3, Township 19 South, Range 29 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 3064: (Continued from June 10th Examiner Hearing)
Application of R, C, Davoust Company for a waterflood expansion, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
expansion of the Turkey Track Queen Waterflood Project in Section 34,
4 Township 18 South, Range 2% East and Section 3, Township 19 South,
Range 29 East, Turkey Track Field, Eddy County, New Mexico, to include
the Grayburg formation.

CASE 3070: Application of Nearburg & Ingram and Kincaid & Watson Drilling Company
for a waterflood project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the
above-styled cause, seek authority to institute a waterflood project
in the Square Lake Pool by the injection of water into the Grayburg
formation through three wells located in Section 6, Township 17 South,
Range 30 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,

CASE 3071: Application of Texas Pacific 0il Company for a dual completion, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks ap-
provel of the dual completion (conventional) of its J. P, Collier Well
No. 1 located in Uanit F of Section 10, Township 11 South, Range 33
fast, lLea County, New Mexico, to produce oil from the North Bagley-
Upper Pennsylvanian Pool and an undesignated Middle Pennsylvanian Fool
through 2 1/16 inchk tubing.

CASE 3060: (Raeopened)

Application of Frank Darden for a waterflood project, Eddy County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to
institute a waterflood project in the Artesia Pool in his Cowtown Unit
Area by the injection of water into the Grayburg and San Andres forma-
tions through two injection wells in Sections 13 and 24, Township 18
South, Range 28 East, Eddy County, New Mexico,

CASE 3072: Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for the extension
of a pool and for special temporary pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the extension of the Flying
"M" San Andres Pool in Towdship 9 South, Range 33 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, and temporary special rules therefor, including a provision
for 80-acre well spacing and proration upits.,

CASE 3073: Application of Texaco Inc., for the creation of a new oil pool and for
special temporary pool rules, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new oil pool for
Pennsylvanian production for its Navajo Tribal alL Well No. 1 located
in Unit H of Section 28, Township 26 North, Range 18 West, San Juan
County, New Mexico, and for the establishment of temporary pool rules
including a provision for 160-acre spacing and a GOR limitation of
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LAW OFFICES

LOSEE AND ST EWART

Vet Y

A J. LOSEE CARPER BUILDING - P O. DRAWEFR 239 i LoLi s O '

i b s L] AREA CODE 505

EDWARD B. STEWART ARTESIA.NEW MEXICO 746-3508

PTEEN
1534 VA

6 May 1964

Mr. Daniel S. Nutter

Chief Engineer

New Mexico 0il Conservation.Commission
pP. 0. Box 871

santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Kennedy 0il Company Application for Capacity
Allowable for its Rowley Federal No. 1 and 2 Vells
Square Lake Field, OCC Case No._39§§/

Deaxr Mr. Nutter:

This will confirm our telephone conversation of this date
in which 1 requested on behalf of Kennedy 0il Company and

you consented to the indefinite continuance of the subject
application.

Newmont Oil Company has been advised of this request for and
consent toO continuance.

In the event Wweé do not request & hearing oD this application
within the next three or four months, 1 will write you and

Py

vequest a dismissal of the application.

Very truly yourss

AJL/bk

cc Mr. Charles ¢. langdon
yice President
Newmont Oil Company

Kennedy 0il Company
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,;; L EOWARD B. STEWART ARTESIA.NEW MEXICO 746-3508
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e
;, 15 April 1964

Thann e o3
em e h S LN ES R

s

‘ Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

; Secretary-Director

: New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Porter:

Enclosed herewith you will please find triplicate
copies of Application of Kennedy 0il Company for

designation of the N/2 SW/4 Section 20, Township

16 South, Range 31 East as a buffer zone and for

capacity allowables for the Rowley Federal Wells

Nos. 1 and 2 thereon.

I understand that this will be set for hearing be-
fore an examiner on May 7, 1964.

Very truly yours,

e < oA i

AJL/bk
Enclosures

cc Kennedy O0il Company -

i
: Box 151
? Artesia, New Mexico .
t
e
Mr. Charles C. Langdon, Vice President . //’

Newmont 0il Company

1135 Texas National Bank Building
1300 Main at Polk

5 Houston, Texas 77002




BEFORE THE OII. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
KENNEDY OIL COMPANY FOR DESIGNATION
OF THE N/2 SW/4 SECTION 20, TOWNSHIP
16 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, AS A BUFFER
ZONE AND FOR CAPACITY ALLOWABLES FOR
THE ROWLEY FEDERAL WELLS NOS. 1 AND
2 THEREON.

T

No. AL D

N’ N N Nt N o N N

APPLICATION

COMES KENNEDY OIL COMPANY by its attorneys, Losee
and Stewart, and states:

1. That it is the operator of the Rowley Federal Well
No., 1 (completed on February 5, 1964) and the Rowley Federal
Well No. 2 (completed on March 26, 1964) located upon the lands
in Eddy Couﬁty, New Mexico covered by this application and de-
scribed as follows:

Township 16 South, Range 31 East, N.M.P.M.

Township 20: N/2 SW/4

and containing 80 acres, more or less.

That both of said wells are completed in the Grayburg-San
Andres Formations and are capable of making oil in excess
of the Southeastern Néw Mexico allowable.

2. That said lands are offset by a nonproducing
lease of Superior 0il Company and by producing leases of the
following companies:

Western 0il Fields, Inc.

DOB 0il Properties, Inc.
Newmont Oil Company




1
1

AR e b :

3. That Newmont 0il Company has commenced drill-
ing a well in the SE/4 SW/4 of said Section 20 and appli-
cant believes the same will be completed as a producing
well in the Grayburg-San Andres formation prior to hearing
on this application.

4., That the SE/4 SW/4 of said Section 20 is with-
in the waterflood project area established by 0il Conserva-
tion Commission Order No, R~1110=-C permitting capacity al-
lowables and Applicant is informed that Newmont 0il Company
will produce its well on this 40-acre tract at capacity and
in excess of Southeastern New Mexico allowables,

5. That Applicant requests the designation of the
N/2 SW/4 said Section 20 as a buffer zone with capacity al-
lowables assigned for its wells 1 and 2 thereon.

6., That unless this application is granted and
applicant is permitted to produce its wells at the same rate
as the Newmont 0il Company well in the SE/4 SW/4 said Sec-
tion 20, then applicant's o0il will be confiscated and the
correlative rights of applicant and its overriding royalty
interest owners will be irreparably damaged.

WHEREFORE, Applicant prays the orders of the Com-
mission, as follows:

1. That this matter be set for hearing before an
examiner duly appointed by the Commission and that notice

thereof be given as required by law,




2, That after hearing an order be entered designat-
ing the above described lands of applicant as a buffer zone
f; "f' : and authorizing capacity gﬁ@owables for applicant's wells
- | thereon. B
- . 3. And for such other relief as may be just in the

premises.,

LOSEE AND STEWART

A. J. Ldsee
P. 0. Drawer 239
Artesia, New Mexico

Attorneys for Kennedy 0il Company.
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S s 7“ STATE OF NEW MEXICO
R vV EmudUN >
S STATE ENGINEER OFFICE 22 M 7:53
a .‘ - SANTA FE .
p S. E. REYNOLDS ADDRESS CORRESPONDENCE TO:
o STATE CAPITOL
b STATE ENGINEER
- June 19, 1964 SANTA FE, N. M,

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Secretary-Director

0Oil Conservation Commission
- Santa Fe, N. M.

Dear Mr. Porter:

Reference is made to the application of Kennedy Oil Company
seeking to modify Order R-1110-C of the 0il Conservation
Commission on whichhearing was held June 10, 1964 as Case
3038. Although I am unable to find in the application

that they are requesting permission to construct or convert
wells to injection, the exhibits handed me by Mr. Losee,

in the presence of Mr. John F. Russell, indicate that they do
seek to activate two injection wells which are the Rowley

No. 1-L in the NW%SWY% Sec. 20 and Rowley No. 2 in the NW4%SEY
I of Sec. 20, both in T. 16 S., R. 31 E.

This office nffers no objection to these wells being used
as injection wells provided injection is through tubing
under a packer with the packer set well below the known
top of the cement surrounding the 5%" casing.

¥ours truly,

S. E. Reynoclds

State Engineer
FEI/ma By: Wé%

cc~-F. H. Hennighausen Frank E. Irby
A. J. Losee Chief
Water Rights Div.




OlL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

N

August 4, 1964

Nr. A. J. Loses
Iosee & Stewvart
Attorneys at Law
Post Office Box 239
Artesia, Mew Rexico

Dear $irs

Enclosed herewith is Comsmission Ordex No. R~2752, entered in
Case ¥o. 3038, spproving the Kennedy 0il Company Sqguare Lake
Rowley Watarflood Project, and designating the N/2 SW/4 of

Section 20, Township 16 sSouth, Range 31 East as a watexflood
buffer sone.

Injection shall be through either the Rowlay Federal No, 1 or
the Rowley Pederal Mo. 2, both of which are located in Unit L
of Section 20. Injection shall be through tubing under a
packer with the packer set well below the known top of the
cement surrounding the $% inch casing.

— "~ O &= G2

Very truly yours,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.

Secretary-Director
ALP/DSH/ix

gces Oil Conservation Commission
Bobbs and Artesia
Mr., Frank Irby
BRr. Jack Russell



GOYERNOR
EOWIN L. MECHEM
CHAIRMAN

State of Netu Wexico
@© il Eonserbation Commigsion

STATE GEQLOMB!IST
A. L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY —~ DIRECTOR

b .- .l LAND COMMISSIONER
.. WALKER
T Y een =
o e
p P, 0. BOX 2088
SANTA FE
87501

(9'
Mr. A. &. Losee
Losee & Stewart
Attorneys at Law
{ post Office Box 239 ,19
‘ Artesia, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Gepitlemens ,
Enclosed herewith is Co 2752 | entered in Case
No. }%g‘, approving the Ly wéo& ?’“’/’7
Water l%d Projsct, aecd 7 ? Secrron o, 7o,
16 & € 37 AAe < ~ Ldne.
ording. to our calculations, when all of the authorized ipj€ction
wells havdh\been placed on active injection, the maximum allc vadTe which this

project will eligible to receive under the provisions ule 701-E-3
is barrels™ger day.

proration office.

In order that the allowabl

"benefit from the allowable provisions

tify both of the aforementicned
Commission offices by létter of any change the status of wells in the project

. axea, i.e., when active injection commences, n additional injection or
producing wells gre drilled; when additional wells™ . acquired through purchase
or unitization] when wellg have received a response tdwater injection, etc.

of Rule 701, it behooves

ooperation in keeping the Commission so informed as to ‘the status

" of project and the wells :herein will be appreciated.

Very truly yours,

cc: OCC-Artesia A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Frank Irby .Secre_tary-Directo_r

Mr. Jack Russell




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL COMSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
m PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3038
Order No. R~2752

ﬂ

1APPLICATION OF KENNMEDY OIL COMPANY
FOR A WATERFLOQOD PROJECT AND FOR
PESIG&ATION OF A WATERFLOOD BUFFER
1ZONE, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

; ORDER OF THE COMMIESION
P_g THE COMMISSION:

1 This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on July 1,
H1964, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elviz A. Utz.

|
! NOW, on this__ 3rd day of August, 1964, the Commizsion, a

;quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
uand the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

iin the premises,

EINDE s

{1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thareof.

{2) That the applicant, Kennedy Oil Company, seeks permig-
‘msion to institute a waterflood project in the Sguare Lake Pool by
i the injection of water into the Grayburg-San Andres formation
tthrough one injection well located in Unit L of Section 20, Town-
'ship 16 South, Range 31 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico.

|
i
1
T4
i
!
]
i
[
i
l
j
|

? (3) That the wellz in the project area are in an advanced
! state of depletion and should properly be classified as "striprer”
wells.

(4) That the proposed waterflood project should result in
the recovery of otherwise unrecoverable oil, thereby preventing
i waste.
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-2
CASE No. 3038
' Order No. R~2752

(5) That the applicant further proposes that the N/2 SW/4
.of sald Section 20 be designated a waterflood buffer zone inasmuch!
"as it directly offsets a capacity-type waterflood project immedi-
‘ately south. 5

;; (6) That approval of the proposed buffer zone will afford |
hthe applicant the opportunity to produce its just and equitable

;share of the oil in the pool. j
;E (7) That the subject application should be approved and the,
iproject should be governed by the provisions of Rules 701, 702, anﬁ
‘703 of the Commission Rules and Regulations, provided however, that
'capacity allowables should be assigned to the wells in the N/2 i
;SW/4 of said Section 20. '

IT 18 THEREFORE ORDERED:

i I
y
ﬁ (1) That the applicant, Kennedy 0il Company, is hereby
Jauthorixzed to institute a waterficod project in the Square Lake %
| Pool by the injectlon of water into the Grayburg-San Andres
”formaulon through one of the following-described wells in Town- i

Wship 16 South, Range 31 East, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico: i

! Kennedy Oil Company kowley-Federal Well No. 1,
i located 1980 feet from the South line andé :
660 feet from the Wast line of Section 20

ox
RKennedy Oil Company Rowley-Federzl Well No., 2,

located 1650 feet from the South line and
990 feet from the West line of Section 20.

: {2} 7hat the subject waterflood project shall be governed
fby the provisions «f Rules 701, 702, and 703 of the Commission

'Rules and Ragulations, provided however, that the N/2 SW/4 of

Section 20, Township 16 South, Range 31 East, NMPK, Eddy County,
Hew Mexico, is hereby designated a waterflood buffer zone wherein |
water can be injected anéd wells produced at rates compurable with
“the waterilood project in the 8/2 SW/4 of said Section 20. i

it
o f

{3) That monthly progress reports of the waterflood pro;ect
:herexn avthorized shall be submitted to the Commission in accord- E
*ance with Rules 704 and 1119 of the Comission Rules and Regula-
tions.
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"CASBE No. 3038
;fomer No. R=2752

(4) That jurisdiction of thie cause is retained for the
(entry of such further orcers as the Commission may deem neces-
isary.

8 DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-~
‘above designated.

STATE OF NEW MBXICO

§§ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISEION

E.,l, y
uﬁéber & Secretary

esx/
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June 17, 1964

Mr. A. J. Losee
Attorney at Law
Artesia, New Mexico

B /‘! -
f,’/

\ Dear Mr. Losea: 7/

NS/

Refarence is made to our conversation of Jane 11, 1964
with regard to the application of Kenpedy 01l Company
concerning Cil Conservation Commission Case No. 3038.
1 still have not received & cOpPY of the application

[J which you promised me and will not be able to give 2
waiver to the Commission until I have received the
application and had an opportunity to review it.

\ﬁ Yours truly,

s. E. Raynolds
State Engineer

FEI/ma By?

cc-0il Conservation Cormission FPrank E. Irby
Chief
water Rights Div.




KENNEDY OIL COMPANY
N.M. ROWLEY LEASE
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SCHEMATIC DRAWING OF INJECTION WELL

KENNEDY OIL COMPANY _ ROWLEY #1-L
W4/4, SW/4 Section 20, T16S, R31E
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

SQUARE LAKE POOL
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SCHEMATIC DRAWING OF INJECTION WELL

KENNEDY OIL COMPANY - ROWLEY # 2
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FARMINGTON, N, &
PHONE 325-1182

BANTA FE. N. M.

PHONE 983-397)
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUEROUE, ¥, M.,
PHONE 243.6691

BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexlco

June 10, 1964

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Kennedy 0il Company for
a waterflood buffer zone and capacity
allowables, Eddy County, New Mexico, or a
determination that an offset well 1is

producing primary oil. Case No. 3038

BEFORE :

DANIEL S. NUTTER, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
MR. NUTTER: The Hearing will come to order.
MR. DURRETT: Application of Kennedy 0il Company for a

waterflood buffer zone and capacity allowables, Eddy County,

New Mexico, or a determination that an offset well is producing

primary oil.

Would you like the witness sworn?

&




PAGE 2

MR. LOSEE: Yes,.

(Witness sworii.)
s ;; MR, LOSEE: Before we start our case I would like to
b L make a statement Wwlth respect to it. Within what we interpret
as the jurisdictional Call for the Case we propose to proceed
only on the first portion of the Application. The Call said
that we sought the designation of the north half southwest
quarter of Section 20 as a buffer zone adjacent to a water-
flood project operated by Newmont, and the assignment of
capacity allowables to our two wells, Rowley One and Two there-

in. We would like to dismiss the second and alterrnative

position of the Call and proceed on the first with a further

limitation on the first; that is to say that capacity allowables

ALBUQUEROQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.669!

Will not be assigned to the wells until sufficient time as one
of the two wells in the northwest of the southwest 1s con-
verted into injection.

MR. NUTTER: Now, these wells are in the north half --

MR. LOSEE: Cf the southwest.

MR. NUTTER: -- of the southwest.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

MR. LO3EE: And we are saying there are two Wwelils 1in
the northwest quarter, one of them is a dry hole plugged in
the -- 1 trust, not dry, but it was plugged and abandoned.

MR. NUTTER: In other words, what you are proposing

now is this: 1It'!'s for a buffer zone and a capacity allowable

®©
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

PHONE 243.6591

PAGE
3

——

—

or a determination in the alternative that an offset well is
producing primary oll, the offset?

MR. LOSEX: You notice we are dropping the primary?

MR. NUPTTER: That's right, and you are dropping the
tentative determinaition of primary oil for the offset welil?

MR. LOSEE: Yes.

MR. NUTTER: Bub you want %o proceed with the desig-
nation of a waterflood buffer zone and capacity allowables,
but you would restrict that to only after a well 1in the
northwest quarter of Section 20 will be put on water injection?

MR. LOSEE: Yes.

MR. NUTTER: And would that be this Number One well?

MR, LOSEE: When I say northwest of &the southwest --

MR. NUTTER: You mean this well right there?

MR. LOSEEXZ: One of these two.

MR. NUTTER: Either the No. Two Rowley producer, or
the Number One dry hole there?

Mi.. LOSEE: Yes, sir,

MR. NUTTER: I see; okay, with that in mind, will you
proceed Mr. Losee?

MR. RUSSELL: Let me make a statement in respect %o
the State Engineer, so I won't forget it at Tthe end of the
Case. In view of the change in our Application this morning,

we obviously are not changed py reduction in it. We did no%

®




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

PHONE 243.6591

PAGE 4

furnish the State Engineer with coples of our Application.
However, just a few minutes ago, we gave him copies of all
of the Exhibits thai we will introduce here, and in brief
explained the testimony. He advised us that prior to the time
the Commission could normally be expected fo enter an order
he would write a letter stating the State Engineer's position
as to whether he objected to our injection program.
% X ¥

ROBERT B, KENDNEDY, having been {irst duly sworn,
was examinled and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, 1LOSEE:

Q Would you state your name, please, sir?
A Robert B. Kennedy.
Q Where do you live and what is your occupation, Mr.
Kennedy?
A Artesia, New Mexico, and I am with Kennedy 0il Company.
Q Have you previously testified before the Oil
Commission?
A Yes, sir.
MR. LOSEE: Are Mr. Kennedy's qualifications acceptablg
Mr. Examiner?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir, they are.

(Exnibit Number One marked for

identification.)




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

N, M.

ALBUCUERDUE,

PMONE 243.6691

PAGE 5

Q (By Mr. Losee) Please refer %o what has been marked
for identiflication iixhioit Number One, and state what that is?

A Exhibit One is a map of the Square Lake area showing
the waterflood project as 1t has produced to date, production
and injection wells and names of operators.

Q In the immediate area of your lease, does it show the
wells that nave been converted to injection?

A Yes, 1t does.

Q By a circle around the well?

A Right, sir,

) Still referring to this map, did the Commission
enter it's order of 11-10-C on July 7, 1962 suthorizing an
expansion of the Square Lake Waterflood injection for Newmont
%o include certain acreage offsetting yours, and if so, what
was that acreage?

A That acreage was the south half of the southwest
quarter of the said Section 20.

Q Did Newmont 0il Company subsequently convert it's
Greer Number Three well to water injection?

A Yes, it was converted into water injection.

Q Do you know when that was, sir?

A It was in September, 1G62.

Q September?

A September 28, 1962,
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Q Have you prepared an Exhibit reflectling the completion
data of the three wells that are located on your lease?
{ C; ; A Yes, I have, and that is Exhlovit Two.
o Q Now, tihe Rowley One-L weil, that{ is shown on this
Exhibit, is it producing at this time?

A That was a former producer that they had set pipe
on and subsequently plugged and abandoned.

Q By former producer, did it actually produce any
substantial quantities of o01il?

A They did have some tests on it, five barrels a day.

Q Then the Rowley One-K and Two-L were recently drilled

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

%% Dy you?
gg A Yes, this year, being February the 5th and March 26th,
i respectively of this ycar.
Q Now, your Exhibit also reflects the total depth of all
three wells on your lease --
A That's right.
Q  And the casing programs, cement programs?
i» A Right.
Q And the perforations?
A Perforations.
< Can you give me the production history of your
Rowley One-K and Two-L wells since the dates of their completion/
r A The two wells have produced 4,659 varrels.

®




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUGQUERGUE, N, M.

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE ..
{

2 They are naking approximately whati production per well
at this tlme?

A bally production at ithis moment is approximately
sixty to sixty-five barrels. 1In fact, we have one wWell loading
up and we have the swab machine and 1t is ready to put on the
pump.

MR. NUTTER: The twWwo wells together are producing?
A Sixty to sixty-five.

MR. NUTTER: All right.

Q (By Mr. Losee) Which well is loadlng up at this time?
A The Number Two well.

Q And you are preparing to put it on the pump?

A Yes, sir.

Q Did you treat these two wells when you completed them?

A These two wells were given a treatment on separation
zones, separating the Grayburg and the San Andres with packers,
and treatment was down three inch tubing losing approximately
tWwenty thousand galions of lease crude, and twenty-five
thousand pounds of twenty-forty sand was injected in both the
Grayburg and San Andres on each well.

Q Please refer to wnat has been marked as Exhiovit Three
which is a movable oil plat of your Rowley Number Cne, and ex-
piain what you feel is pertinent about this Exnioig.

A Movable o1l plat is a new log. Several companies have

®
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this offictal log, and it gives us a 1little advanced infoviation
where we do not have core information We can look at an arca and
{" T have a lilttle somelhing to go on over and above what we had on
. former logs., As far as color, the blue color denotes the water
- content of the formation Wwe are looking at, the red is the
residual oil, and the yellow is the removable oll within that
formation, the more yellow the bhetter, and it does give us a
m2asure of permeability from that standpoint. Porosity can
also be measured in red directly off of this log.

A] What does it show, thls log show, what zones are
open?

A We have the Premier zZone and the Lovington.

MR. PORTER: The Premier zone in the Grayburg?

ALBUQUERQUE, N, #,
PHONE 243.6691

A Yes, sir.
MR. PORTER: All right.
Q (By Mr. Losee) Please refer to Exhibit Number Four

which is a gamma ray log of your Number Twc and explain what it

portrays.

A This exhibit is a sonic log, 1t again portrays a

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

direct reading of porosiiy, and again shows Premier section
developed and the Lovington section developed, tThough not
quite as good as the Number One well.

Q Now, the Lovington section is not as good in this well?

A That's right.

®
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Q That's fine. Has there bewn any electiric logs, werc
there any run on this plugged and abandoned well?

A No, Jjust relative information, Just lime and sand.

Q Please refer %o wnat has been identified as Exhibit
Five and which is an isopach map of the Premier sand in the
area, and explain what it reflects with reference to your
lease.

A I have taken sand thicknesses, effective sand thick-
nesses of adjacent wells to our Rowley Lease and have drawn
in an isopach map of {thickness, map of the FPremier sand. It
is on contour a% a ten foot interval and does show some nice
sand thicknesses that we do have in the southwest guarter of
Section 20. The point for consideration, one of the strong
points as we consider this, as a waterflood project, is the
fact that wWwe have the sand snalc cuft or lime up to the north
and to the east of us and we have a very nice 1little trap in
there. If waterflooded right we will recover additional
crude and prevent waste.

Q Turn to your Exnibit Five which is the Lovington
sand isopach and -~

A This 1s Six.

Q Six, excuse me, yes; and point out the important
things it refliects,

A Here again, we have a map showing sand thickness of

®©
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the Loviaghon sand in this general arca and once again we do
have a pump out of the Lovington sand, and if f{looded properly
we Will recover agailn additlional oil which wmight otherwise
have been 1ost.

Q Now, acitueiiry these two maps show thalt to the east
of you the Premier was not present in the western oill fields
Thirteen or Fourteen wells, or 1if so, very liitile presence in
the Thirteentn?

A They were drilled wWith cable tools and no show.

Q What about the Lovington sand in the western oil
fields, Fourteen?

A Lovington sand was very thin beiween zero and five
feet, all but pumped out.

Q Now, as earlier stated you would propose to conversg
to injection under this reduced Application, elther the plugged
and abandoned Well One-L, or your Rowley Federal Number Two,
When would you propose Lo convert either of these wells %o
injection?

A Timing again is very important on that. If production
took a sudden drop and we again were dealing with what we call
a semi-depleted field, I am talking about nine to ten barrels
a day to pe specific, time 1s right. Earlier conversion $to the
Number One-L well could be in order at the same time. After

considering this very thoroughly we are waniting to gev all of
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the oll possibie with a stratographic type tLrap we have. Timing
alone and in conjunciior: with offset operators is very important
and we would certainly fall right into line.

Q What 1f you received a response to your One and Two
wells, what if the producition started back up on ary of those,
would you converi?

A That's right. In other words, we would have definite
field, and that has been the past practice, 1 mean, where you
do field response, 1t is time.

Q With reference to the One Well, that was not produced
or did not produce any substantial quaantities of oll, why do
you feel that you mignht reasonably use that as an injection
well?

A There again we will have to refer to the isopach maps
that are submitted on both the Lovington and Premier sand, and
realizing we do have a pitchout in this area. 'The recovery of
additional oil, if economically feasible, is certainly in the
scope of operation. I feel that we can recover enough additionall
0il at this time by converting that well that it would be an
economical feasability.

Q Do you think you can get back in that nole and properly
convert the well $o injection?

A That is one of the blig questions, but talking %o old

drillers that have worked on this well, the pipe is supposed &o
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ve knocked off of the collar buster, and where we have that
faverable condition our chances are good.

Q If you are able to cenvert that well to water injectior
would you ever thereafter convert your Well Number Two §o in-
Jection?

A That's right. When the time came, if this One-L was
converted; that Number Two had reached the wabter production
point where, in other words, if it is a stair suep type of
arrangement, if you convert the Number Two Well they -~ You
hold the pressure block, you should have a cross to produce
maximum oil.

2 Now, Mr. Kennedy, the regular five spot, if the lo-
cations were regular in this area would call for the conversion
of your Rowley Number One, why do you propose to convert either
the 0ld plugged Number One or your Well Number Two?

A The answer is two-fold on tha%t: First off; referring
again to our isopach maps of the Premler and sand aand dealing
Wwith the Pennsylvanian, we need to push the oilifrom one side
to the other btowards the maximum sand thickness. The second
reason is the spacing, is that in the area we are close {0 a
Number Four Greer Well of Newmont oil, some 660 feet, and it in
turn could give them a premature water breakthrough, and I
feel we will recover more oil off of this fract by reversing

the pattern at this point.

v e
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Q Have you prepared some diagrams ol proposed injectlon
well conversion for this plugged One-L Well?

A Yes, I have those prepared, veing Exhibit{ Number
Severn.

Q Explain how you would inJect water through that well.

A The injection first off, of course, we have to re-
enter the well and land five and a half -- make a suitable
tie-in on 1% prior to that. Of course, and we will run tubing
on a packer with a packer on it and we will inject water through
tubing below the point of where we tied into the five and a
half casing.

Q Injection will be in both of these producing intervals
through the open hole?

A That's right, pipe having been set at 2,974 feet, and
Premier and Lovington sand zones are open. Tnis well was shot
in both zones and we would be inje¢ting into both zones.

Q Exhibit Eight is a schematlc dlagram of your Rowley
Two converted into an injectlon well where you changed that?

A Our Rowley Number Two makes one of tThe converting
wells., This being a duly completed well we have pipes set on
vpottom, five and a nalf new pipe; and on this well, it will
be our desire to inject down the anulus, and through tubing
aowrn: the anulus we Wwould be injecting in the Premier sand, we

will run tubing with a packer on 1t and have it placed below
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the Premier sand and inject In the Lovinglon sand, and that
way We would be ~- have a most positive approacn Lo floodout
the Sections Wwe have in this particular eighiy acres.

Q Now, your diagram shows the cement, top of the cemeni
behind your five and a half, wnich 1s twenty two hundred feet?

A That's calculated plus or minus.

Q All right. Where is the top of your Premier perfor-
aslion?

A The top of the Premier perforation, I will refer to
the log here; 3,291 feet.

Q So, there is approximately nine hundred feet of cementj

A Nine hundred feet or more.

Q Above the perforations?

A That's right.

Q At such Time as you would convert these wells to
injection, what would be The proposed source of your water
supply?

| A Yucca water company.

Q Is that a fresh water source?

A That is a fresh water source.

@ Have you made any estimates as to the amocunt of oil
you would recover by this type of waterflood operation?

A I have two calculations on that. Converting the Numben

One-~L Well, I nave a figure calculated of 185,721 barrels of

®
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water. Converting the Number Two well, 164,549 barrels,

Q How did you arrive at that calculation?

A Taking sand thickness and oil in place and from pri-
mary consideration of what we recovered and what is expected
to be recovered from similar sand sections in adjacent areas.

Q In your opinion, would the coaversica of z2ither of
these wells in the nerihwest of the southwest to injection at
a future time, at which you have response or reduction, has
declined on your wells; materially probtect waste and protect
correlative rights?

A Yes.

Q Were Exhibits One through Eight prepared by you?

A Yes, sir.

MR, LOSEE: We offer the introduction of Exhibits
One through Elght.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
One through Eight were offered
into evidence.)
MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibits One through Eight
will be admitted into evidence.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
One through Eight were admitted
into evidence.)
MR. LOSEE: We have no further guestions.

MR. NUPTER: Are there any gquestions of Mr. Kennedy?

CROSS EXAMINATION

®




MEIER REPORT ING SERVICE, Inc.

DEARNLEY-

ALHUQUIIQU:, N, M.

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE 16

ny MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Kennedy, are you proposing here wWith paip awmend-
ment Lo your Application and the submission of these Exhibiis
of schnematlc drawings of injection wells &thav thié order
would authorize the injecition of wakeyr in one or poth of these
wells?

A One at a ©ime, only.

Q Well, 1% is nob within the call of ©the Hearing ©O gven
sel up a waterfiood project here, is 1t?

A That was prought out requesting pulfer zone Lreatment
and qualifying by four puffer zone greatments for conversion
at a later date.

MR. LOSEE: Mr. Bxaminer', 1 really ought ©0O be The one
to sit and answer that guestion rather than my client. I
think the call of the application requesis capacity allowable
for this, 10 does nob request the conversion of the wells to
injection. We feel the Commission nas the power ©O add the
conveysion of the well as & consideratlon of %heir order and --

MR. NUTTER: Wnat notice wWas given of that?

MR. LOSEE: vell, actually, there 1is no notice as far
as the injection well, obut in as far as this is offset by an
injectinn well, to Wit, the Greer Number Three, I think we
could obtain expansion of the project without asking for

capacity solely DY administrative approval, and we are 1n effec
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duly qsking Lo¥ Lhe Adminis'\;ration‘s appr‘oval as to the
conversion of this welle

MR . NUTTER: In ounher words 1 18 your contention tha
either the Numper Oone OT Numoer TwO could be au‘chorized withoub

another He aring?

§ MR, LOSEE: Ye®: iy, we would 1ike chap; that is ouF
F-ri 1 reques to have it embodied in Uthe order and We reel like 1% is\
E within the Rules and Regulations of the Commission. 1f they
Eﬂ have Administrative power ©wo permit ghe conversion, and the
2 only purpose of the publication -
E ' MR . NUTTER: of a2 well and & project?

i-
% :% MR. LOSEE: vell, of an expansion of 2 pl‘ojecb, vut -~
%%% MR. NUTTER: Presumably ghat would be witnin the same
o it project‘? Normally » anotherl project of fsetting is considered %o
E pe anotheT project and that comes under the portion of Rule 701
E gnat sSays, uppe only au’c.hor'ity for in‘jection in a projec‘c is
E only after notice of Hearing and subsequent expansion of that
E project" , and tnis would, in my experienceé with &hese things
;é we pormatly regard 2 new projec’\: py a new cperator as velng

a newv project.
MR. LOSEE: Well, tnat 18 proba‘oly Lrue, put 1 think

your use of the word "‘normally" 1s indicabive, Lhere nhave peen

exceptions wnere 1 shink L nave been involved, there have been

exceptions wit‘nout arguing, tnat 18 solely —~

.
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! . MR. DURRETT: Mr. Losee, procecding wiih this case,

although you may be geitiing the same effect -- a new project
SR T offsetting the existing project Wwith the capacity allowabvles,
that might be ihe effect of 1it, what they are asking for is the
p ; buffer zones as advertised with capacities allowable, but They
are stipulating as part of their request that tney wculd have
an additional requirement phrase, and pdefore it would be
granted, which would be conversion to injection which would
give you the same result as, but he feels that That is in the
scope of -- as a new, would give tne same result as a new

flood, but he will --

MR. NUTTER: I understand the designation of the buffer

zone is within the scope of the Hearing, and the buffer zone

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.6691

is the buffer gone for production as far as this Hearing is
concerned. That will be something we wili have to think about,
I imagine, before we decide whebher this is broad enough %o

authorize one.

MR. LOSEE: Let me point one other thing out: We do

not, at tnils time, want a designation, 1f possible, as %o which

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

of these wells. It might be economically impossible to get
into the old hole.
MR. NUTTER: Mr. Kennedy, is this definite, however,

that your Well Number One would not be this water injection

well?

®
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A I feel the most effecciive approach freom the engineering
standpoint would be i‘he conversion of the Two-~L or the One-~L
Wwell in the nortinwesty,

9  (By Mr. Nutter) Now, is there any proposal in your
discussion with Newmont on this project in this area, has there
been any proposal made to convert Newmont Greer Number Four to
a water injection well?

A Well, on that 880 acre tract, Greer Three?

Q That's right, i1f you convert it now for example, you
converted your Mumber Two Well To the water injection, you are
pumping water off of the Rowley South onto the Greer lease?

A That's right, we will be pumping south.

Q You wlll be pumping some south; of course, the Number
Three isvan injection well, it is pumping oil north, but your
water is coming from the north and is also going to -- the
water from those two wells 1s going to converge, the benefit
would undoubtedly be in the easterly direction?

A That's right.

Q Probably for the Number Four Well. 1Is there any
counteraciting injection project there, or is there any injectior
well to counteract the pusining of o0il from your lease onto the
Greer Lease and make up for tne oll that 1s being pushed off
of your lease?

A Well, now, There is going to be a little coming and

o

&



PAGE 20

going across there on 1ines. Of course, in 2 waterflood

pattern where well spacing isn't exactly the game ©n One

QO acre gract, wWe will afford a fiuctuation from oll from one
zo the other. 1 feel we can pecover more 01l from this tract
by converting of a well in this northwest of %the gouthwast.

Q Now, Yyou were calking about if the Number Two Well
was conversed into water injection, the 164,000 parrels of
wateY wouid be recoverable; 15 that recoverable by Newmont
and Kennedy, OT recoverable by Kennedy?

A We hope that is recoverable [ohY Kennedy . Now, thab is

pbefore conversion. Now primary sotal production, when 1

REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.
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{% cefer to that figure -~

53
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§§ Q ~ What method wWas used to plug this Number One Well, do
3o

53

you have the plugging program nandy 0o tnws one?

A ves, 1t 18 from the Commission's files. 1 do have
some information on bthat. Of course, these early well records
ape pretty skimpy sometimes. NOW, there was 100 feet of 10"
caging in that well that was poled, the 8 and 5/8" casing was

set a2t 611 and cemented with £ifEy sacks and 1% was knocked off

DEARNLEY-MEIER

ghere 1s nNO record on gne forms ghat I can £ind of wnere it
was knocked off abt.
q That 18 the 8 and 5/8" 2
A And five and five and 2 nalf fourteen pound casing was

set at 3,075 feet which one nundred six -~
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Q But some of the five and a half was pulled?
A Yes.
S Q 100 sacks of cement behind 1t?
‘;‘ A And the 7" casing nad been set a 2,593 uhich was the

water string, and they recovered 2,400 feet of T".
Q Now, there was a string of 7" in there, too?
A That was the water string through the Queen in the

early days.

Q Where was the sef, how much was piled?

A 2,593.

&

How much was pulled?

A 2,400,

Q Practically all of it is. So, if you were to convert

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.6691

that Number One-L Well $o water injection 1t will take

considerable work, and you wculdn't know at this time exactly

what alil you would have in there?
A That is it, you never know until you go into one of
these wells. They do create a lot of problems.

Q Did that well produce any cil at all when it was

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

o drilled?
A There is no record of production other than a test
made of 1%, it was making five barrels and they plugged it.

I have talked %o interested people around, they had a bunch

of dry holes money up and that seems that that might have had

®©
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a bearing on that well veling plugged.

Q At any rate, the Greer, the first production records
show that it was probvavly a falirly tight sand?

A Fairly tight, there is a tight situation.

Q@ Now, you mentioned that 4,659 varrels had been pro-
duced from the two wells Number One and Two; do you have a
figure on each of these wells, individually?

A No, I just have the total on that.

Q Wnhat is the Number One capable of producing on that
today?

A The Number One Well will produce approximately forty
barrels.

Q And the Number Two Well will produce what?

A It is flowing avout twenthy-five bparrels.

Q No, the Number Two 1s the swab well, and when 1t kicks
off, it will malke about twenty five barrels?

A It will make twenty-five barreis a day. Now, we have
a 1ot of oil there and we are not able to fliow it, and we will
have to put it on the pump.

Q Now, what was the original potential or each of these
two wells when they were brought in; do you recall?

A The Number One well floods fifty barrels of oil every
twenty-four nours, 1,464th choke; the Number Two well floods

forty-four barrels of oil every twenty-four hours, 1,664th.

®




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUNUERQUE, N, M,

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE 23

How about the Hewmont Greer Four, what was it Lrought
in for?

A It was compleved for 292 barrels of oil per day, and
I believe that was 3,204th choke, double choke; that was a
3,064th choke.

Q When was that well completed?

A I believe tThat was May the 5th of {this year.

Q And you don't know what it's current capacity 1is, do
you?

A I understand 172 barrels, 2,464ihs,

Q Although you have dropped in portion of your Appli-
cation, do you still entertain any thought that this area may
be producing from a separate area other than the area that is
peing {looded?

A Well, all indications are: Sands are continuous, wWe
do just have an area that hasn't been drilled up previously.

Q@ You have got this 1ittle "high" on your Exhibit Number
Five and these wells are around on the vack side of the hill?

A No, this sand thickness map, Mr. Nutter.

Q All right. Is the Newmont flood being conducted in both
of these zones, the Premier and Lovington?

A Portions of their {lood have veen separated.

Q Do you know what injection wells the Number Three is

using?

®
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A Number Three, according to Commission records, shows
that i1t ls going down the casing and the open hole.

Q Through boih zones?

A Right, unless something is changed and hasn't met the
file.

Q Then, if you completed your Number Two Well as the
injection well, you would slectively injeci over and under a
packer?

A We would separate our zones.

Q On your movable oil liog, is the Dlue the residual
water that would be left in there after the oll was produced
or is that the water that is in place?

A That 1s the water that is in place at The present time
on that, Mr. Nutter. I have a pamphlet on that that we could
submit as evidence on inverpretation.

Q If you would like to offer that as a part of the
record, I would appreciate it. That would be fine, otherwise,
I would just appreciate having it to read.

A Let's just give i% to you to read. We feel 1t is
about the finest thing that has come along to give us some-
thing to work with for a chaﬁge.

Q Do they do the coloring for you?

A Well, that is worth 1it.

o

Is that Schlumoerger?
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TR . A Ofher companies have it too, but this is run through
[
LT a computer as shown at the top of the log and that is glven

to you an hour after i{ is run, right on the well site, coming
f thrcugh the compuler.

Q They have a compubter on the truck?

A Computer on the truck, so 1t really enables you (o
make decisions, wnere formerly you had {0 scratch your head

Just a 1ittle bit,

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of br.

Kennedy?

MR. DURRETT: 1 have a question.
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT:

ALBUOUERQUE, N, ™.
PHONE 243.669

e Mr. Kennrdy, is 1t your opinion that this Newmont

Well Number Four, which is directiy south of your Well Number

One, has not received a response at this date from the Neuwmont
flood; 1is that correct?
A Our. feeling in this area is that we are producing

partially primary oil and ve have a partial pressure builf{ up

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

in this area, it is a combination of both,.
Q Now, referring to this Newmont Vickers Number Five
which is in the southeast of the southeast of 1§ ~--

A Yes, sir.

2 That is in the {lood area; is it not?

®
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A Yes, sir.

Q Has it received a response?

A Yes, sir, it has received a response.

Q When did this response occur, approximately?

MR. LOSEE: Newmont has gol an bBxhibit.

& We have an Exhivit.

Q (By Mr. Durrett) You are going to put that in. Fine,
Now, as I understand your amending Application, you are re-
questing capacity allowables as a buffer zone with the stipu-
lation that this capacity allowable would not be signed until
a well was put on injection?

A That's right, sir,

Q Now, assuming that you selected your Well Number One,
the former dry hole as the injJector, how long do you anticipate
if you can anticipate with any reasonable accuracy, it would tak
for the Well Number Two To receive a response?

A wWell, that makes a very inbteresting question. Water-
flooding, we always hope we can control water, and water should
move out in a circle, and rates of injection are important
there. For it to be an economical feasipility we would have %o
reco?er more than the cost of going into the well, and of
course, our thought behind that is to prevent waste and recover
the maximum off of this lease that we posslipbly can. As to

time, waterflooding is funny. Sometimes something shoots

T
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across real fast, and other (times 1f you can regulate things,
properly, and you nave a good sand sectlion, in this case we
have a relatively good sand scction and I {eel we are dealing
with a sufficlent period of time, if we can get into the well
without too much cost where it will be an economic feasibility.

Q Well, if your capacity allowavles were not assigned
until you received response, do you feel that that would in any
way hamper the production of secondary ©0il? MNot speaking of
primary oil now, assuming that your Well Number Two is now
producing primary oil?

A Right.

Q And if your capaclity allowables that you propose are
not assigned until that Well Number Two recelves any response
of the flood, ﬁhat would not in any way hamper the recovery
of present primary or secondavry oil, wouid it?

A Well, now, we should feel response in the near future
from the time this well, this Number Three Well of Newmont's
was put on injection from the Number Three, or our Number
Four Greer is approximately the same.

Q Then would it De your pian to set your well on injec-
tion about the time you started to get a response to the Number
Three; i3 that what your --

A That was one of the conditions: Where we feel a

response, it is time to put one of the wells on.

®
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Q Now, I would assume under tne normal waterflood
operations that you were eXpecting it to be a conslderable
longer perliod of time tnhan this one ncre?

A We would have to nave a lot of time Lo reach payout
and profit status.

MR, DURRETT: That you, that's all I have.
MR. NUTTER:

Are there any other guestions of Mr.

Kennedy? You may be excused. Do you have anything further
Mr. Losee?
MR. LOSEE: No, sir.

MR. RUSSELL: I am John F. Russell, Aftorney, Roswell,
New Mexico, represeniing Newmont Oil Company, and I have one

witness.

MR. DURRETT: Would you stand and be sworn, please?

(Witness sworn.)

* ¥ %

CHARLIE S EELY, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as {ollows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, RUSSELL:

Q Will you please svate your name, address, by whom you
are employed and in wnat capacity?
A My name is Charlie Seely, 1 am a Chief Petroluem

Engineer with Newmont 01l Company in Houston, Texsas,

©
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Q Have you previously testlified, been qualified to
tesiify vefore Lhe Commission?

A No, I haven't,

Q Will you give a briefl resume of your cducational and
practical background in this field?

A L graduated from Texas Universiivy in 1955 with a
B. S. in Petroleum Engineering, I have worked in Petrcleum
Engineering since that time except Ifor two years in the
Service. I am a registered Petroleum Engineer in the State
of Texas.

Q You have worked in this particular area, New Mexico,
nave you not?

A Yes, very definitely.

MR. RUSSELL: Are hils gualifications acceptable?
MR. NUTTER: Yes, please proceed.

Q2 (By Mr. Russell) I direct your attention to Newmont's
Exnibit Number One and ask you to identify that Exaivit as to
what is portrayed.

A Well, all this Exhibit does is give an idea of the
expansion of the east Square Lake Waterflood project, and to
the point that iv exists today; it alsc shows the tracts that
Newmont either owns or operabtes, and it alco shovws the tracts
that Mr. Kennedy has; and 1t also has some information on there

as to when key wells responced, when they wWere converted to
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injection, and the cumulative water injecicd into various key
wells.,

Q And what is the date, does it show the date of the
cumulative injection? If not, what date is that?

A That is as of May the lst, 19064,

Q Are you familiar with the Application of Kennedy 011l
Company as modified by Mr. lLosee's statement dropping the
second portion of his Application and as agreeing to the
condition of being granted capacity allowables that one of
the wells in the northwest quarter of the southwest quarter
would be put on injection?

A Yes, 1 am.

Q On the pasis of that modification and condition, do
you feel that the granting of the Application would prevent
waste and protect correlativeﬁrights of poth parties?

A Yes, 1 do. |

MR. RUSSELL: I have no further guestions of this
witness.
CRCSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q How much water nias veen pubt in your Greer Number
Three Well?
A 7,000 barrels. Also note that I have the date that

it responded from offset injection, and also the date that it

®
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was converted; and incldenvally, the well is open to all zones,
Q Now, the Vickers Number Two o tne southwest was on
injection prior to {he Time that it responded, to evidence
the response came from that wellé
A That's right, this was the original pool in that
area. Vickers Two, Vickers Three, Berg Unit One, Fldel
Two, Texas Trading "A" Number One and Four, and you can see
there is a substantial larger quanitity of vwater injected in
chose wells.
Q Now, you say it responded November 1, 1961 ard it was
converted, set the first of 1962, what was Tthe Number Three

Greer's producing history in that interval, how much did it

-respond?

A Well, let me make This statement: All of the Greer
I.ease, this includes Greer Numper Two and also Greer Number
One, all received an indication of response; nowever, i{ was
a very limited response, and Newmont did not own the property
at that time, and I am not really certain that the operator
was sure of what the indication was. S0, the wells were nob
properly punmped., 1 would imagine that had the wells Deen
operatved as they should have been, they would have a capacity
in the range of 25 to 40 barrels a day. However, they were
only producing at the rate of provably four to five barrels.

Q That would incliucde fthe Greer Numoer Three?
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A KLach well.

Q How about this Vickers Number IFive, 1t says here it
responded March of 19617

A That's correct,

) Now, whas 1s 1% producing?

A 1%t presently, on the latest test, produced twentiy-~five
0il and fifty-eight water.

Q Now, you heard Mr. Kennedy Lestify that your Well
Number Foupr mnade 292 parrels on the initial test; is thatl
figure correct?

A That's correct,

Q What is that well capable of producing aow, 1727?

A The latest test that we have was yesterday, and it
made 171 barrels.

Q That is it's maximum producing capacity?

A That'!s right. Well, now, 1 wen'!t say the maximum
producing capacity, because we had it on the choke and we
could probkably have opened 1t then.

5) It is a flowing well?

A Yes, it is a flowing well,

Q To what do you attribute the fact that in over a
month that has declined over 100 barrels in the capacity?

A Well, first of all, the recoveries in this area, when

you look at it for the entire field, have not%t been well, very
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great, so that well could hold up at that rate for any lengih
of time.
2 Injection?
A Any sustained length of time.

Q Injection is stlll going on in the Number wo and Thrc4

A That's correcs. Very definitely. The casling pressure
has remained the same, about four hundred pounds. I think part
of the difference, for We did give this well a 1litile it
pigger treatment than Mr. Kennedy gave his wells, I remember,
it is something like 25,000 barrels., We treated ours with
about double that, and a new ftechnique alsu.

Q Is 16 your opinion that this producing capacity of
172 varrels to date and 292 bparrels a month ago was due Lo tne
injection of water in the Number Two and Three Greer Wells?

A Well, let me make this statement: flad there not
been injection into this field, all of this down in here, and
also these two wells, you have to look at it from the overall
standpoint, I %think. I feel certain the well could not have
made 292 barrels a day, and 1% would certainly have been a 1ot
lower than 1t 1s rignht now.

Q In other words, even 1f i1t is not a direct response
from that water injectlon, the fact you got the water injection

program down there keeps the pressure built up in the north

®
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area?

A That's 1ight; and 1 feel We arc getLing mayve a
1imited response up here anyway. T don't have the date that
ghis JVickers Nuriber S1IX responded, but it responded 1in August
of 1962.

Q The Number S1iX Vickers?

A Yes, that's rignd; and 1% 1is presently making twenby
oil and twenby-five wager; and you can see the distance thatb
it is from the closest injection well, so if you move the
front on over you can get an ;1dea that the whole area down here
was pressured up prebtty well so that all of the injections
into those tWO wells; particularly Greer TwWo and Greer Three,
that the water probably went in a direction of the lower pres-”
sure; and tpnerefore, I feel certain that we didn't have radial
f1ow out of those tWO wells, and as & result, 1 feel 1like We
are getting SOme response.

A) Wnat has your Numoer Four produced to date?

A I don'% shink 1 have that figure. 1 think I have all
of the daily figures, 1 could probably add them up, 1 don'?t
have the accumulative figure,

MR. RUSSELL: Is this 1t?

A Yes, here we gO- 1t 1looks like 1t averages apout 250

parrels a day for seven days, and 1o0KS like 1t nas averaged

about, oh, 190 barrels for twelve days. So, roughly 1% looks

|

®




ey

<a,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUEFRQUE, N, M,

PHONE 243.6691

like around 4,000 barrecls.

Q 4,000 cumulative foday, and thai test of one ~- That
was jusi yesterday's iteeid, right?
A 6-8-64,
Q 6-8-64, Okay.
MR. NUTTER: Are there any further guestions of this
witness? You may be excused.
Do you have anything further, Mr., Russell?
MR. RUSSELL: Yes, I would like to offer into evidence
Newmont's Exhibit Number One.

(Whereupon, Newmont's Exhibit
Number One offered into evidencel)

MR. NUTTER: Newmont's Exhibit Number One wiil be adé-
mitted into evidence.

(Whereupon, Neuwmont's Exhibit
Number One admitted into evidencg)

MR. RUSSELL: And I would like to make a statement
for the record. That Newmont 0il Company supports the
application of Kennedy Cil Company as modified by the
statement of Mr., Losece dismissing the s=scond portion of the
Application, and upcn the condition that capacity allowable
not be granted untll one of The wells in the northwest quarter
of the southwest quarier of Section 20 is placed on injectTion.

MR, NUTTER: Thank you.

Mr. Losee, do you have any statements you wish to

®
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make?

MR. LOSEE: Not unless the Examiner has some guesiions
with respect Lo the modification of the Application. I have
made enougn statements. Thank you.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything to offer in
this Casc 30387

We will take the case under advisemeni and the Hearing
is adjourned.
x ® %

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss.
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, CHARLES WALKER, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing beflore the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me; and
that the same is a true and correct record of the said pro-
ceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this day of , 1964,

My Commlission Expires
March 25, 1268,
I do hereby eertify that the foregoing is
a compleie record of the nPOCLndxvrs i
the Ezxz-.innr besrin e

heard vy we cn

g ilm”' Examiner @
4x*bo 01l Conservation Compmission
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